
The Indiana Department of Environmental Management is accepting public 
comments on the Voluntary Remediation Work Plan for the Horizon Bank site, 
located at 112 S Washington Street in Kokomo, Indiana. 

 
IDEM is seeking public comments on the Remediation Work Plan (RWP) and the RWP 
Addendum (RWPA) submitted by Horizon Bank, Site #6191001; ACS #VZ090 as part of 
their fulfillment of a voluntary cleanup. 

 
The Remediation Work Plan and all site documents are available on the internet at: 

 
Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
Virtual File Cabinet. Type the following address into your browser:  
http://vfc.idem.in.gov/   
In the top right corner of the page, select “dDocName (Document #)” then in 
the field next to it enter the document number 83525332 and 83580439 

 
Or a copy of the Remediation Work Plan may be available for review between March 15, 
2024, and April 15, 2024, at: 

 
Kokomo-Howard County Public Library 
220 N. Union Street 

  Kokomo, Indiana 46901 
 

IDEM will accept written comments until April 15, 2024.   
 

Mail your comments to: 
 
Rachel M Taylor 
Senior Environmental Manager 

 IDEM Voluntary Remediation Program 
 100 North Senate Avenue, N1101 
 Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251 

or by email RMTaylor@idem.IN.gov  
 

For further information or for assistance accessing the RWP and/or RWPA, Rachel M 
Taylor at (317) 234-3793, (800) 451-6027. 
 


